


6. In light of Defendants' conduct, there is a cognizable danger 
that they will continue to engage in activities that violate the 
FTC Act unless enjoined from such acts and practices. 

DEFINITIONS 

For the purpose of this Order, the following definitions apply: 

A. "Architectura1 Coating Product" means any coating marketed for 
application on buildings or other structures, including paint, 
paint with additives (such as ceramic spheres), varnishes, 
lacquers, and epoxies, and products that incorporate such coatings. 

B. "Defendants" means both the Individual Defendant and the 
Corporate Defendants, individually, collectively, or in any 
combination. 

C. "Corporate Defendants" means FG International, LLC, and F & G 
International Group Holdings, LLC, and their successors and 
assigns. 

D. "Individual Defendant" means Jesse 
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ATTACHMENT A: NOTICE TO DISTRIBUTORS OR INSTALLERS 

[To be printed on Corporate Defendants' letterhead and sent by 
certified U.S. mail with return receipt] 

[Date] 

[Name and address of recipient] 

Re: Federal Trade Commission v. FG International, LLC, et al., 
No. 6:20-cv-073-RSB-CLR (S.D. Ga.) 

Dear [Recipient]: 

The Federal Trade Commission ("FTC"), the nation's consumer 
protection agency, sued us for making false and misleading claims 
about our product, FGI-4440 (a/k/a Revolution 360, SFI4440, TGS-
9044, TAR 007). 

We said that: FGI-4440 has an R-value greater than. R-30, and 
testing substantiates the greater than R-30 claim. 

The FTC says that: These claims are false because we don't have 
scientific evidence to prove them, and the R-value of FGI-4440 is 
approximately R-0.0072, not greater than R-30. 

The Court ruled in favor of the FTC. Therefore, as a distributor 
or installer of FGI-4440, you are advised to correct your 
marketing, advertising, and promotional materials to remove any 
false or misleading claims about these products. If you make any 
claims about the performance of these products, you must have 
competent and reliable scientific evidence to prove them. 
Anecdotal evidence, consumer testimonials, or information related 
to the thermal properties of FGI-4440 previously provided by us 
are not competent and reliable scientific evidence. 

We've enclosed a copy of the Court's final order. Read it. Failure 
to follow any of provisions of the order that apply to you could 
result in civil or criminal sanctions. 

For more information, go to 
https://www.ftc.gov/enforcement/rules/rulemaking-regulatory­
reform-proceedings/r-value-rule. 

Sincerely, 
J. Glenn Davis 
FG International, LLC 
F&G International Group Holdings, LLC 
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